
 
December 04, 2020 

 

 
Ohio IFTA Renewal Deadline Extended 

 
On November 23, 2020, Ohio Governor Mike DeWine signed Substitute House Bill 404 (H.B. 404) into 
law. H.B. 404 extends the deadline to renew a license that was set to expire between March 9, 2020 
and April 1, 2021 until July 1, 2021. See H.B. 404, Section 1, Sub. Section 11(C). This extension applies to 
the Ohio International Fuel Tax Association (IFTA) license renewal deadline of December 31, 2020. 
 
While the Department is hopeful that other jurisdictions will honor this extension, Ohio’s extension is 
not part of the IFTA agreement, and thus cannot bind other jurisdictions. To ensure compliance with the 
IFTA agreement and the deadlines contained therein, the Ohio Department of Taxation encourages all 
operators who can renew their IFTA licenses on or before the December 31, 2020 deadline to do so. 
Those who cannot meet the December 31st deadline should submit their renewal as soon as possible, 
but not later than July 1, 2021. 
 
For operators who do not renew by December 31, 2020 and who are not revoked, the Department 
recommends retaining a copy of this notice in each commercial motor vehicle until the license is 
renewed. 
 
For additional information, please contact the Department at IFTA@tax.state.oh.us . 
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